

4a-c Memo

Police Department

TO:

Ann Campbell, Mayor and Ames City Council Members

FROM:

Geoff Huff, Lieutenant Ames Police Department

DATE:

November 30, 2008

SUBJECT:

Beer Permits & Liquor License Renewal Reference City Council Agenda

December 9, 2008.

The Council agenda for December 9, 2008, includes beer permits and liquor license renewals for:

Class C Liquor & Outdoor Service Privilege - Cazador Mexican Restaurant, 3605 Lincoln Way

• Class C Liquor & Outdoor Service Privilege- The Café, 2616 Northridge Parkway

• Class E Liquor, B Wine, C Beer - Cub Foods, 3121 Grand Avenue

A review of the Ames Police Department's records found no violations for the following establishments during the renewal period and would recommend renewal: Cazador Mexican Restaurant and The Café.

A review of the Ames Police Department records found that at Cub Foods on May 3rd, 2008 one individual was cited for sale of alcohol to underage during a compliance check. Also, while the officers were there they observed another subject underage with alcohol and that subject was cited for possession of alcohol under the legal age and another employee was cited for sale of alcohol to underage. (cases 08-9339 & 08-9340) The police department would recommend renewal as Cub Foods has sent more employees through the ID training and we have had no further incidents. We will continue to monitor their progress with future compliance checks.